April 15, 2025

Dear Board Members and Administration,

I hereby am offering my retirement/resignation from my Para Educator position at Homer Community School at the end of the 2024-2025 school year for review.

I began my career at Homer Community with a call, from then Superintendent Mel Waldner asking if I would be interested in the Teacher's Aide position with Mrs. Broyhill in the Kindergarten room. I informed him of my recent diagnoses of MS, he replied that shouldn't be a problem, our insurance should cover. He then asked how long I planned to work as he liked longevity in his hires. I replied probably 5 years as our boys would be out of college and settled. I began in the fall of 1999 and will end in the spring of 2025. I guess I met his longevity rule! I worked with Mrs. Broyhill for 13 years. I saw my first kindergarten class graduate. I then remained in the same space, but assisted with the 4-year old Pre-School class that was initiated that fall. I will end my career in that same space with the 4-year old Pre-School class, just short one year of seeing my first Pre-school class graduating in 2026.

I have been blessed and honored to have been a part of so many children's lives and their first introduction to formal education.

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to work along side/with the best staff/faculty, administration and children. It has been my pleasure to have been employed by the Homer Community School District these past years.

Sincerely,

Sandy Tremayne-

Lemayre 4/15/2025